
 

  
 
 

TO:  Michael Halford 
 
FROM: Angie Henry 
 
DATE: December 19, 2017 
 
RE: Project Ordinance Revisions – Smith High School Physical Education 

Improvements Project Ordinance 
 
On December 12, 2017, the Board of Education (BOE) approved the transfer of 
$290,501 to the Smith High School Physical Education Improvements project ordinance 
from the following project ordinances: 
 

School Name 
Available 
Balance 

Allen Middle School  $            215,838  

Archer Elementary School  $              14,026  

George C. Simkins Jr. Elementary School  $                   680  

Herbin-Metz Education Center  $                1,584  

Northwood Elementary School  $              58,373  
 

This transfer is necessary for the completion of two scope items. The first is the 
demolition and replacement of the visitors’ stadium bleachers. The second is the 
installation of lighting at the track and practice field. The cost to complete both scopes of 
work is estimated to be $763,201. The current available balance in the project is 
$473,214. 
 
The BOE is requesting that an item be placed on the consent agenda of first January 
2018 meeting of the Guilford County Board of Commissioners seeking approval of the 
transfer cited above.  Guilford County Schools’ staff members will be present at the 
meeting to answer questions. Please call me at 370-8343 if commissioners have any 
questions and/or need any additional information regarding this item prior to the 
meeting. 
 
C: Sharon L. Contreras 
 Scott McCully 
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